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Mrs A. McKenzie 
5 Montagu Place, 
London W1H 1RH 

Dear Mrs Mckenzie, 

Every day thousands of people are returning to the services offered by BT!  
Indeed, we have some exciting new deals to attract you to the select world of the BT Premiere 
Club. You are now eligible to join the BTMakeWaves corporate elite. 

Last month we monitored over £50,000 worth of mobile telephone calls made through your 
mobile account.  This puts you in a special corporate category and entitles you to numerous 
benefits. 

BT would like to extend to you the privileges of our Premiere Club Cardholders who receive 
many of the following valuable services.  

1) Since so many of your calls have been made to repeat destinations such as Ubangiville on 
the Upper Niger,  we are able to offer you our BT Extended Airmiles Plan, which will 
allow you to make a surprise visit your acquaintances there when you can fit this into 
your busy schedule – all this absolutely free of charge. 

2) Because you so frequently multiplex you calls, connecting to upwards of ten international 
destinations simultaneously, we are able to offer a wide range of colour coded and sound 
distinctive hardware - again - absolutely free of charge. 

3) BT is able to offer dedicated satellite services positioned over many of your principal call 
destinations. These can be colour co-ordinated to match your handset, fully 
monogrammed and personalized to suit your other  requirements. 

4) BT offers our coveted Platinum Calling Card which with your 18 digit PIN number will 
give you unlimited access to all unlisted or ex-directory numbers world wide. 

Please Mrs McKenzie dwell on the many benefits that accrue to those who make the vital step 
of returning to BT. 

As your dedicated Personal Phone Needs Consultant, I await your instructions. Please feel 
free to call me to discuss setting up your Platinum Callers Account. 

Yours faithfully, 

Averral Pheules (Ms) 





IMPORTANT NOTICE 
April 1st, 2005     Distributed by hand 

For the Attention of the Occupant, 

Due to the increased incidence of crime in Barnet your councillors have agreed upon 
the restitution of a package of measures to combat a growing problem. 

We have therefore determined to re-enforce Bylaw No. 1014 – Section 106b  regarding 
property delineation within the Hampstead Garden Trust Estates. 

This by-law states: 
“…. and within the boundaries of the (Trust) estate all hedges, bushes and 
property delineations shall be maintained such that no growing matter exceed 
the height of 32” above the mean survey benchmarks for any property.” 

“…. and furthermore  with the exception of special trees noted on the Registrum 
Arborae dated 1921, no tree shall exceed the height of 32 feet above trunk base, 
nor  display a bole width exceeding 8” as measured at 16” above the ground.” 

Due to the extensive works involved, the initial foliage reduction campaign will be 
undertaken by Barnet Streets Clean teams who will be operating in your area on  
April 12-15, 2005 

At the same time that these operations are underway your council has also made 
provision for the supply and installation of panic button operated claxons along all 
dual hedge footpaths. The claxons will be fitted to 40’ poles equipped with strobe 
lighting and include radio transmission to the local police station as well as CCTV to 
discourage unlawful use. These security enhancements will be located as currently 
marked out on your local dual hedged footpath and should be brought into full 
operation by the end of August, 2005. 

Barnet Council welcomes all enquiries about our ongoing programmes to keep 
Barnet beautiful and safe. 

Yours Faithfully 

Avril Fullerton  
 
A. Fullerton (Ms) 
Manager - Footpaths and Rights of Way 
Barnet Council 

Tel  079 4057 3990 





HAMPSTEAD GARDEN SUBURB HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 

Ms Alison Mckenzie / Ms Tam Fairlie 
Dove Cottage, 
26 Wordsworth Walk, 
London NW11 6AU 

April 1st, 2006 

Dear Ms McKenzie and Fairlie 

Due to the generous Silverston bequest, the Horticultural Society finds itself in the enviable 

position of being able to fund a show plot at the Chelsea Garden Show for May 2007. The 

current HGSHS directors have entertained extensive discussions about suitable themes for the 

exhibit. The emerging consensus favours a cameo of the typical Hampstead Garden Suburb 

allotment garden with particular emphasis on what lies below the soil. 

Each of the allotment holders registered with the HGSHS will be asked to provide a small bed 

of winter-hardied root vegetables for inclusion in the show. In order to sustain growth during 

difficult off season conditions, we are soliciting volunteers who would be willing to knit 

vegetable ‘cosies’ to protect specimens  nurtured under the outdoor irradiation lamps.  

On Saturday April 8th at 2:00 pm in Fellowship House, garden designer Horace Kepler will 

unveil his proposals for the garden design. He will preface his presentation with a brief talk 

entitled “Journey into the Realms of the Fabulous Funghi”. 

We hope that you will be able to participate in this event and ensuing design discussions. 

Light refreshments will be available. 

Yours Faithfully, 

Averral  Japes (Ms) 

Hon. Secretary 





Important: If your details have changed please respond to this letter by 
April 15th to avoid your details being passed on to the Enforcement 
Division for further investigation. 

Dear Owner / Occupier 

Our database lists that this address continues to be unlicensed. It is important that you realise that it is 
illegal to use television receiving equipment to watch or record TV programmes at this property, and 
this will remain the situation until it is adequately licensed. 

Because of other licence vacancy householders in this area the TV Licensing Authority has received 
permission from Barnet Council to install a ‘WatchBird” in the following location: 

Proposed Location: 

At the end Wordsworth Walk crowning the distribution pole in front of # 28 Wordsworth Walk 

Proposed Model: 

Model 112A – “Corbellus”  
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

The WatchBird technology is designed to pick up the operation of all televisions in the area and relay 
information about set use and programme choice back to our local operations centre. 

The WatchBird is designed for a lifelike 360 degree owlet swivel head surveillance.  

This installation, coordinated in conjunction with the Barnet Home Safe Campaign and the Royal
Society for Protection of Birds is also equipped to relay a video message back to operations centre 
to monitor the behaviours of occupants who are purportedly not watching television. 

The WatchBird is designed to emit a regular birdcall at .7 second intervals to attract avian activity to 
your district. 

If you have recently bought a licence, please contact us immediately so that we may redeploy this 
neighbourhood WatchBird elsewhere. 

Yours faithfully, 

Averill  Fullsum 
Averill  Fullsum
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Alison McKenzie, 
Dove Cottage, 
26 Wordsworth Walk, 
London NW11 6AU 

March 31st, 2008 

Dear Ms McKenzie, 
Re: Application to Restore Chimney Stacks at 26 Wordsworth Walk, NW11 6AU 

The Trust’s senior Architectural Advisor, Jane Blackman, has kindly forwarded details of your recent 
application to effect changes to your property within HGS Trust administered areas. 

The Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust Skyline Sub-committee responsible for reviewing all 
applications for restorations of chimney features within the Suburb has reviewed your recent 
application and offers the following comments. We also kindly request additional clarification and 
information as outlined below. 

1) Four chimney terminations are indicated on the drawings. Drawings and early photographs of the 
premises, including the one that you have kindly provided in the report, clearly indicate  5 
terminations. Reduction in quantities will not be acceptable. 

2) Your submission drawings indicate similar chimney terminations on adjacent buildings, being 22, 
26 and 28 Wordsworth walk. Is it your intention to replace all of these chimney terminations with 
a similar termination? If you are proposing to spearhead a community renewal effort this should 
be made clear in the submitted documentation and consent forms provided which should be 
signed by each of the affected neighbours. Again we must note that the reduction in numbers 
from 5 to 4 terminations will not be acceptable. 

3) The proposed chimney stack features appear from the drawings to be Aeolian Crimps with 
pronounced entasis. These have been scaled from the drawings at 762mm height. Entasis in 
chimney features is considered anachronistic detailing, more suited to a trans-atlantic market, and 
will not be acceptable. We are also not aware of manufacturing sources for Aeolian Crimps, if 
indeed they are, with this apparent dimension. Would your architect please clarify this issue. 

4) As you are no doubt aware, uniformity of skyline terminations is not considered a virtue on the 
Suburb. The uniformity suggested by your 1970’s photograph is undoubtedly another of the 
unfortunate effects of a World War. We would view more favourably an application proposing 
for instance 60% Doric Redonds, 20%  Phryginan Fanales and 20% Crumpton Tiletops set out in 
a rhythm of A-A-B-A-C, although variations on this rhythm will be acceptable if a community 
wide initiative is proposed. 

We are indeed fortunate to include on our advisory sub-committee Mr Horace Clitheroe MBE an 
acknowledged expert in chimney terminations and past director of the illustrious Rumsford Hearth 
Engineering Company. We would recommend that you get in touch with him by letter to the above 
address in order to develop a more sensitive and detailed scheme for your chimney restoration 
proposals. He will also be able to provide the appropriate forms if you are intending to spearhead a 
local community initiative. 

Yours Faithfully, 

MMiissss  PPrriimmaa  PPrriillll    





Our ref: 3127659 
 
March 31, 2008  
 
Ms M. McKenzie Cecil 
26 Wordsworth Walk 
London Nw11 6AU 
 
 
Dear Ms McKenzie Cecil, 
 
As you are no doubt aware the Mayor of London has initiated an innovative 
programme to ensure that London’s transportation infrastructure is utilised to 
maximum capacity. 
 
The No Space Vacant campaign has been set up to address the problem of under-
utilised amenity and I am writing to you to determine whether you would be 
interested in participation in this scheme. 
 
Transportation for London will agree to write off the expense of one years’ free and 
unlimited travel between two destinations of our selection with the view that you 
will relocate residence and work activities to the areas selected by us.  
 
Accordingly we offer you a residential position in Dyer Grungleigh within minutes of 
the revitalising Dagenham Docks on the District Line and a commuting destination in 
Hortons End at Mudchute on the DLR. The connection between these two 
destination will obviate your ever needing to rely on the inner city transportation 
network, which will all be suspended anyway while undergoing extensive renewals 
over the next 4 years in anticipation of the 2012 Olympics in London (which we 
intend to defer to 2014) 
 
The annual cost of this ticket (£1,160) will be borne in full by TfL under our No 
Space Vacant Programme. 

 
Please call us immediately to take advantage of this generous offer on my direct line 
number noted below. 
 
 
 

Miss Averral Fullsome 
 
Miss Averral Fullsome 
Direct telephone  07940 573 990 





Public services all in one place  

Barnet Barnet Driving Test Centre 
Raydean House 15/17 Western Parade 
Barnet Middlesex EN5 1AD  

Alison McKenzie, 
Dove Cottage 
26 Wordsworth Walk, 
Barnet NW11 6AU 

April 1st, 2010  

Dear Ms McKenzie 

I am writing to you to discuss the driver’s licence which was recently issued to you. You attended a 
test at our Raydean House Driving Test Centre in Barnet on January 21st, 2010. This test was 
conducted by Mr Ivany Gorecki. 

We regret to inform you that Mr Gorecki was unqualified to administer this driving test being himself 
unqualified with either driving licence or appropriate papers for residence in the United Kingdom. It is 
necessary for us to rescind your licence immediately. 

In fact during the weeks that Mr Gorecki was employed by this driving centre he passed 384 drivers 
to ‘on road status’. Many of these drivers were equipped with only the most rudimentary of driving or 
life skills and not a few cases of grievous road incompetence have been traced back to  Mr Gorecki’s 
negligence. 

We do not for a moment presume that you are among the mentally challenged candidates that Mr 
Gorecki has indiscriminatingly approved. A certificate readily downloadable from the government 
website www.directgov.uk/forms/psychstab-01  and signed by  your doctor or psychologist will suffice  
to reassure the centre when you next take the test. 

The motives for Mr Gorecki’s behaviour have not been adequately established and we have had to 
take the precaution of presenting your case together with those of the other suspect candidates to the 
Department of Terrestrial Security for investigation to ensure that there are no links between Mr 
Gorecki, yourself and known terrorist organisations.  

We would kindly ask you to return you licence to my attention at the address noted below and refrain 
from driving your car even under a temporary permit until the situation has been regularised. 

We will inform you of the outcome of our security clearance operations with DTS and contact you 
when you will be able to apply for a retaking of the practical exam. 

Because such security clearance operations are extensive and may involve detailed interviews of all 
parties concerned we must apologise in advance for any delay in re-scheduling you test. 

Yours faithfully, 

Horace N. Buggie 
Horace N. Buggie 
Manager, Driver Test Centre,  
Raydean House, Barnet EN5 1AD 





GGrreeaatteerr  LLiivveess  AAcchhiieevveemmeenntt  AAwwaarrdd    --  22001111  
  
 

Every year the GLAAAB, Greater Lives Achievement Award Advisory Body, which was set 
up through the beneficence of  Sra Mairie de la Vida Fuoco, nominates a candidate who has combined a 

renascent contribution to the following fields which GLAAB regards as the   

 
Pentathlon  

 
of a life well lived: 

 
 

The selected candidate is chosen for major contributions to the 
  

Five A’s 
Achieving an excellence beyond expectation in the following categories: 

 

1) A major addition to legal didactic literature 

2) An enduring interest in Heirloom Tomatoes 

3) An in-depth study of Canal Boats in remote lands 

4) A local Pet Life enhancement crusade 

5) An abiding interest in Herpetology 
 

 

The award was conceived and generously funded in perpetuity by the intrepid 
  

Sra Mairie de la Vida Fuoco (1812-1923 )  
 

who wished to honour those who might follow in her auguste footsteps and who shared the 
abiding interests in the passions of her renascent life. 

 
“BE THOU AS A DEACON IN THE WILDERNESS” 

 
* * * *  

 
It is rare indeed that such a candidate emerges and sadly for many years the award has been 
allowed to lie dormant.  However thanks to modern technology we have been able to install 

cookies in every computer which employs Google. These have greatly improved the likelihood of 
finding a suitable candidate. 

 
This year:  

2011 
 

a candidate has emerged to be celebrated: 
 
 

CChhrriissttiinnee  DDeeaaccoonn  
  

The generous provisions of the benefactor’s bequest include: 
 

A copy of her legal tome:  
Principles of Retributive Justice among the Snake Charmers of Ctesiphon 

Specimens of her coveted ‘Fire Viper’ heirloom tomato seeds  
for personal allotment use 

A summer for two * to be spent on a canal boat,  
the Mamba Mamma, moored at Ctesiphon on the Tigris  ** 

A Stray Waif Hospital Kare Kit © for local indigent animals 
A live-in houseboat guard to protect oneself from the brigands of Ctesiphon 

 
* This includes your houseboat guard. 

** Sadly in the intervening centuries the Mamba Mamma has been dry docked (or more accurately this section of the Tigris has dried up) This 
may be an advantage in that it is riddled with desert mite. But the famed snakepits of Kalb al Qabiih are still seething with specimens of the 

Murtri’  al Naar! 





LIBYAN ARMY REFUGEE FUND 
901 TECUMSEH STREET,  TORONTO 

TEL  416 606 3315 

Ms Clare Coulter 
1052 College Street, 
Toronto

April 1st 2011

Dear Ms Coulter, 

Thank you for your kind letter and most generous offer to provide sponsorship, 
accommodation and support for our Libyan refugees. 

The board has made a considerable effort to match six of the most compatible of 
our battle hardened veterans to effortlessly integrate with your lifestyle. We will 
shortly be forwarding a comprehensive questionnaire to ensure that our 
candidates will fit effortlessly into you community. 

We also publish a useful manual which includes a basic Arabic phrase book to 
facilitate communication and helpful notes on suitable diet and issues of extreme 
cultural sensitivity. 

It is people like you who make L.A.R.F. an effective way of reintegrating veterans 
into a new supportive community. 

Yours sincerely, 

SShheeiikkhh  MMaakkssuuuurr  bbiinn  KKaallbb  aall  QQaabbiiiihh  





The Suburb Walks Society 
Secretary – The Right Hon. FranKLYN de Lessope 

19, Asmuns Hill, Hampstead Garden suburb, NW11 7HK 

Mr Alston McKenzie, 
26 Wordsworth Walk, 
Hampstead Garden Suburb 
NW11 6AU 

April 1st, 2011  

Dear Mr Mc Kenzie, 

It is with some considerable delight that I write to congratulate you on the recent installation of your 
garden access footpath. Whilst a few of The Suburb Walks Subcommittee, which advises the Hampstead 
Garden Suburb Trust, dissented or abstained from voting due to concerns about inadequate precedent for 
materials and details, the vote of the committee was nevertheless carried by considerable majority in 
favour of nominating your walkway as the ‘Suburb Walk of the Year - 2011.’ 

We would respectfully like to solicit the name of your landscape advisor / architect and permission to 
use any plans that he or she may have prepared for inclusion in our upcoming centennial monograph, The 
Suburb Walks, which is due for publication in May 2012  to coincide with Olympic festivities. 

Every year our society hosts a Summer Suburb Walks celebration. This year it occurs on Sunday, 
June 5th. We would respectfully request your permission to allow your walk to be included on our itinerary. 

Because of the high volume of attendees expected we usually recommend that the front garden be 
boarded over to allow the set up of a small marquee to sell publications and refreshments.  

This protection is effected with a non invasive raised dais, fully wheel chair accessible, which helps to 
shield your existing garden planting from the heavy traffic expected. It also allows a raised reviewing point 
to give our patrons an heightened experience, so to speak. 

The Society will arrange for the suspension of parking in Wordsworth Walk for the day and provide 
suitable signage to favour improved public access. 

Please feel free to contact me at my address above if you have any suggestions that will add to this 
occasion.

Yours Faithfully 

Frank de L 
The Right Hon. Franklyn de Lessope  Bt, KtB





Hose Pipe Ban 
 

How Will This Affect You? 
 
 

The typical Thames Valley Household uses an average of 18,500 litres of water a day! *1  
 
Significant reductions will not be achieved solely by conservation measures. Immediate 
restrictions are required throughout the Thames Valley area.  
 
In order to reduce water wastage in the Thames Valley all mains water delivery will be 
terminated beginning 12:00 a.m. April 5th, 2012 until further notice. 
 
Your nearest standpipe will be provided at: Willifiend Green (south end)
Hours of access:     10-12 am & 5:30 – 6 pm Monday to Friday

Thames Water in conjunction with your local council will be issuing our popular 1000 litre 
Wheelie-Vats © for transportation of water from collection point to your home. 
 
These are colour coded: 

 Pink for Potable**2 water 

 Grey for Grey ***3  water 

 Blue for Sea****4    water 
 
Designated Standpipe Oasis Centres will issue Ration Books to ensure fair distribution of 
basic free water supply, however additional vats may be purchased at the rate of £9.47 per 
100 litres. 
 
Oasis Centres will also distribute containers of reusable Han-Dee Gel   suitable for 
dishwashing and laundry purposes. (£49.00 per 12 litre bottle + £95.00 bottle deposit) This 
product can be returned for refining with a return of bottle deposit. 
 
Further Conservation Provisions: 
 

1. During April your local council will be removing all large trees and other moisture dependant 
greenery identified in your area. 

2. Sun scorched lawns result in further reduction of soil moisture and contribute significantly to 
further recession of ground water. Your local council will be making arrangements for all 
lawns to be reseeded with gypsophilia herculanis. 

3. Public parks and recreation areas and boulevards and will be seeded with a shading ground 
cover, (euphorbia saharensis) which has attractive spiky yellow umbrels. The waist height 
foliage provides deep ground shade to assist in conserving ground waters. 

 
*1  factoring in attendant leakages between source and destination user 

**2  potable water has been responsibly sourced from Greenland glaciers 

***3  fresh water has been responsibly sourced from Sub-Saharan aquifers 

****4 responsibly sourced from the Thames Estuary 
 
Note: versions of this leaflet are available in 73 languages.  
and in oversized print for the hearing impaired.  
Please contact Melissa at Thames Water on 0845 7777 8888 





IMPORTANT NOTICE   -   YOUR  C P Z 
April, 2013     Distributed by hand 

For the Attention of the Occupants NW11 6AU, 

Due to the increasing demand for enhanced parking regulation throughout Barnet, your 
Council has consulted the Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust on effective ways to manage 
traffic flows throughout the suburb to create a comprehensive CPZ policy for the whole area. 

The Trust informs us that effective legislation is already in place to deal with many of these 
problems. They have referred us specifically to  Bylaw No. 1072A – Section 106b  originally 
passed in 1933 to exclude tinkers, peripatetics and indigents. 

This by-law states: 
“…. and within the boundaries of the (Trust) Estate all tinkers, peripatetics and 
indigents shall be summarily excluded unless they can demonstrate legitimate reason 
for passage.” 

Because of the permeable nature of access to Trust administered areas your Council 
proposes to close and regulate access and egress routes for vehicles and pedestrians to 
ensure that only those properly accredited can penetrate within Trust administered areas. 
Due to the extensive nature of works foreseen, your Council proposes to set up a single point 
of access to be located at the entrance of Hampstead Way off Finchley Road. Street width at 
this gateway is adequate to accommodate a substantial queue of vehicles. 

Electronic guards will be equipped with Rapid-Scan iris recognition equipment to admit only 
registered persons and vehicles into the general exclusion zone. The RapidScan equipment 
can further benefit general enforcement criteria by being equipped to undertake ancillary tests 
simultaneously ensuring that vehicles comply with MOT requirements and are subject to no 
outstanding public order citations. It will be possible to impose on the spot fines upon non 
compliant vehicles or pedestrians.  

Extending the ratepayers tax budgets, Barnet proudly boasts the most progressive 
outsourced infrastructure in the United Kingdom. Under an experimental pilot scheme the 
management of the new CPZ will be managed by Go-Get-M Ltd which is located in 
Mahabalipur in Madhya Pradesh. Helpline personnel will be on had 24 hours a day to address 
citizens’ complaints. 

Barnet Council welcomes all enquiries about our ongoing programmes to keep Barnet 
beautiful and safe. 

Yours Faithfully 

Avril Fullerton  
 
A. Fullerton (Ms) 
Manager - Footpaths and Rights of Way 
Barnet Council 

Tel  079 4057 3990 





 

 

Ms Mavis McKenzie Cecil 
26 Wordsworth Walk 
London
United Kingdom 
NW11 6AU 

Further Important Information about changes to the amount that you contribute 
towards your pension - please keep this letter for reference. 

I am writing to inform you that following the recent Government directives the Principle Civil 
Service Pension Scheme will undergo further changes from April 1st, 2014. 

Please disregard all previous advices. 

The Classic Plus, Nuvos and Premium Schemes have all been discontinued and the 
contributions paid to date will be redesignated under our new rationalised programme 
initiative “Common Sense for the Common Person”.  

All future pension contributions from April 1st, 2014, will be deducted at source. These 
deductions can be estimated by factoring your Standard Pension Predisposition Quotient 
(SPPQ) into a Multiplicand of your date of birth, rendered as a six digit number and dividing 
the result by a standard deviation variable of 2.71, cross indexed with the CPI - base date of 
1871.

Should you have any questions about these calculations or uncertainty about your assigned 
SPPQ, you should visit the Pensions Reform section of the Civil Service website 
(www.civilservice.gov.uk/pensions/reform) for the latest information on how reforms apply to 
you. Further information will be regularly posted on this website between now and April 1st

2075.

Please note that in order to address ongoing problems with mail tampering the Civil Service 
has secured the services of IncognitoPost. All further correspondence will be conveyed to 
you in disguised, distressed and recycled envelopes to help to deter terrorist intervention. 

Yours sincerely 

Crispin Pookesville-Fules, Chairman, Civil Service Workforce Reform, Cabinet Office 





 

Ms A. Mackenzie, 
The Dove Cottage, 
26 Wordsworth Walk 
London NW11 6AU 

March 31st, 2014 
 
Dear Ms A. Mackenzie, 

It has been brought to the attention of the Trust, as the result of your recent request for Street 
Closure to Facilitate Delivery, that you have ordered a Tiger Shed for erection in your front or rear 
garden at premises within the mandate of the Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust, without proceeding 
through appropriate clearance channels, and without reference to published ‘Advices and Guidelines 
– A Helpful Guide to Those Intending to Erect an Ancillary Structure Within the Mandate of the 
Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust’. Under Section 24.12.12b of the HGS Trust Charter,  which is 
available at your local library, it is advised that ‘development of all ancillary structures, amenity 
services and garden structures which involve the use of inter-fibrous friction fastening and preclude 
sunlight penetration to ground level’ must be submitted to the Trust for prior approval . 

Though the Charter states that such permissions should not normally be withheld, we nevertheless 
deem it unlikely that your structure will be accorded unconditional approval. The proposed source, 
Tiger Sheds, is not on our list of approved shed suppliers. The provenance of materials, Norway, is not 
a member of the European Community and as such has no appropriate certification in place to ensure 
that all materials are IEES approved and are constructed with certified sustainable materials and 
workshop practices. 

In addition to these concerns, I should note that the Trust tends to view unfavourably the keeping of 
wildlife on lands within our purview, in particular species that appear on any proscribed list under the 
Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species (CITES).  

We have notified all interested parties, in particular the World Wildlife Fund, of your intention to 
confront their informal guidelines with your proposed project.  The WWF prefers to see this problem 
addressed in a natural habitat control rather than through direct citizen action at a local level.  

We note that the size of the shed that you have ordered is insufficient to accommodate all but the 
most diminutive of panther tigris and that the Trust cannot offer crisis centres for rehousing such 
species when they have outgrown the structures that well-meaning citizens have laid on. 

We request that you to make a full submission and disclosure on the appropriate form which can be 
downloaded from our website:  www.barnet.gov.uk/tigersheds . However, for the reasons noted 
above we feel that we must advise you that submission of an application through the prescribed 
channels is likely to be viewed with dim likelihood of success. 

Yours Faithfully, 

 

Avril Foulez (Ms) 
secretary – Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust 





 

      

April 1st, 2015 

 

Mrs Alison McKenzie, 
Dove Cottage, 
26 Wordsworth Walk, 
London NW11 6AU 

Dear Mrs McKenzie, 

We extend warm thanks to all of our patrons who have shown their true, dyed in the wool, colours in 
helping to alleviate feline distress syndrome. The current housing crisis has rendered life in the 
Capital unaffordable to all but the most rarefied species. There are untold numbers of strays 
wandering the streets of our city that have fallen victim to a harsh life’s vicissitudes. 

These are ordinary hardworking ‘Practical’ British cats, born and bred in the British Isles, of solid 
yeoman stock, steeped in the language of Shakespeare and Eliot. They have scrimped and saved, 
brought up their families, paid their dues to society and participated fully in their responsibilities as 
British citizens. Suddenly, through no fault of their own, they find that their status is undermined by 
an influx of foreign breeds from the continent. Migrating Eurocats have learned to work the system 
with their foreign winsomeness and deprive our local stock of their livelihoods.  

Tragically so many of our feline clients are delivered to the doorstep in a sorry state having endured 
amputations and curtailings as a result of the hard life of the streets. Many are suffering from ACCS 
(Advanced Character Collapse Syndrome) Those of us living comfortable lives may not fully 
comprehend the psychological damage that can accrue when a hardworking felis britannica has had 
to endure such hardships. Nor do many appreciate the subsequent lift in spirits that can occur when 
one of our clients is provided with distinctive prosthetic clothing to enhance kerb appeal. 

For instance little Romeow, (pictured below) a waif picked up wandering the stews of Eastcheap, has 
demonstrated total character realignment when dedicated volunteers knitted a Union Flag suit 
complete with prosthetic tail. He has recovered his feline prowess, gained 6 stone, and is indeed 
proud to become the mascot for our current drive to enlist volunteers and charitable donations. 

We are keen to create a dedicated core team of Cat Ladies who are prepared to extend their knitting 
skills to FPE’s (feline prosthetic enhancements) Commitment is essential. You will be asked to offer 
regular attendance twice a week at hours that are tailored to your busy work life. Refreshments will 
be served. 

Please enrol now to enrich the lives of Romeow and others like him and affirm our great British Cat 
bloodlines. 

Yours Faithfully,       Jacquie Napier 
Jacqueline Napier (Ms)  
jnapes@bcdh.com 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

              
Let Hercules himself do what he may, The cat will mew and dog will have his day, William Shakespeare, Catulet, V,1,269-270 

Battersea Dogs and Cats Home, 4 Battersea Park Road, London SW8  is a registered Charity under the British Charities Act, No 406 337 





                      

T h e  G r e a t  B r i t i s h  S e w i n g  B e e                              ©                    
-
                                                                                             

               

MMss  MMaavviiss  MMccKKeennzziiee  CCeecciill  
DDoovvee  CCoottttaaggee  
2266  WWoorrddsswwoorrtthh  WWaallkk,,  
LLoonnddoonn  NNWW1111  66AAUU  

 

April 1st, 2015 

Dear Ms McKenzie-Cecil 

Our talent scouts have been monitoring recent developments through your blogsite ‘facioergosum’. 

At the GBSB we are always on the lookout for extraordinary talent and we appreciate the design flare and attention to detail that 
you have demonstrated in your products. We take great pleasure in extending an invitation to join us in our next round of the GBSB 
which is to take place in the Spring of 2016.  We have planned a slight departure from our normal format in the upcoming season 
and intend to create a competitive environment based on popular live-in reality television shows like Big Brother.  We propose to 
theme our sewing challenges in the coming season around couture triumphs of yesteryear, specifically the Regency period. As you will 
be well aware the Regency period required a high expertise of couturiers to sew fashionable people into their costumes. This was a 
labour which often extended over several days and seems ideally suited to our new reality format. 

The challenge presented in the coming series will be in creating modern clothing with a regency flavour. To augment the challenge we 
are proposing that the materials palette be restricted to modern packaging materials including a wide range of tapes and glues. The 
coming years programme has been generously sponsored by ValuPac Inc. and they have made available their full panoply of 
packaging materials to form the basis for your creations. This will be a challenge for the truly imaginative. Because the sewing 
process may take some time you will have to develop a close rapport with your assigned celebrity model. 

Invited celebrity models include Theresa May, Zayn Malik, Katie Hopkins, Emma Watson, Lily Cole, IDS, Russell Brand  
Thomas Piketty and ‘Bonnie’, a surprise guest made available under the auspices of the London Zoological Society. They will be 
allocated to our contestants by lottery in a process which we believe will add a frisson of suspense to the launch of our new season. 

Filming will take place over a five week period beginning in July 2016. Guests will be treated to full fare first class accommodation 
at the Regency Pudlippe in Royal Tunbridge Wells. The celebrities and sewing contestants’ ongoing projects will remain in situ at the 
hotel throughout the duration. Though the remuneration is modest (or non-existent) the kudos accruing even the most challenged of 
runners-up has made the GBSB  a launching pad for many great careers in couture.  

Please get in touch with me at the number or email listed below confirming your enthusiasm to be part of this annual institution. 

Yours Faithfully, 

Averyl Frills 
Aeryl  Frills, Director of Programming 
afrils@gbsb.com  07940 573 990 

 





 
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE                      Distributed by hand 
For the Attention of all Residents Bordering on the Willifield Green Conservation Area 

As many local residents will be aware, the lease on Fellowship House and Bowling Green will revert to Toynbee Hall 
in September of this year.  The Head Lease on the Mercury Tennis Club will follow shortly after in January 2018.  

The Board of Governors of Toynbee Hall has announced its intention to forgo a lease extension and to take direct 
control of these assets, bequeathed to them by Samuel Augustus Barnett in 1913. Under the terms of his will, the 
Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust has no jurisdiction over these specific properties.  Toynbee Hall wish to create an 
exemplary shared ownership scheme for multi-racial families in duress. This will be a development with impeccable 
green credentials, that will be regarded as a landmark for progressive planning across London.  

Your Barnet! welcomes the participation of world class ‘starchitect’, Renzo Piano, who has created  
The Green-a-Tat  ©, a Radical Proposal for the Garden City of the 21st Century and Beyond. 

 

The architects have worked closely with the Hampstead Garden Suburb Horticultural Society, to define the character 
of the new community. The original Fellowship House, which succumbed to aerial bombardment in 1943, included a 
landmark tower of 27.34 metres height, positioned to command key views across Willifield Green. This historical 
landmark has established a precedent for the nine-storey massing envisioned  by the architect.   

We want to hear from you! A Visitor Centre complete with detailed models explaining this zero carbon scheme will 
open in Fellowship House for public consultation on April 8th. During the construction period future benefit families 
will take up residence in an informal camp set up in Willifield Green. 

Barnet Council welcomes all enquiries about our ongoing programmes to keep Barnet beautiful and safe. 

All questions may be directed by mail to: 

Averil Folleigh (Ms)           Manager – Planning Barnet’s Future - Barnet Council, London NW11 4AF 





Dear Neighbour    ________________

You’ve probably been wondering about all the recent activity at 9, Wordsworth Walk!
We’re just as excited about our move to your community as you are!
Now is the time to come and get to know us!

The Bare FForks Community is delighted to invite you to a welcoming party at our new 
allotment holding on the Hill Allotments site.

Keep this date clear on your diary! Our celebration will begin in the afternoon of April 
30th and run until sunrise on Sunday May 1st

Our theme for the overnight celebration will be Baring for Brexit and the celebration, 
including Maypole dancing and Chicken Chase for the kids.

Please feel free to bring your whole family and guests to enjoy our legendary hospitality. 
During the course of the evening Dargona  will give a presentation about  Bloodletting 
and Soil Fertility in ancient Wassalia.

Through the generous sponsorship of the  Hampstead Garden Suburb Horticultural Society 
we have been able to establish ourselves in a new permanent home on six contiguous 
holdings at the Hill. These are accessed via a laneway adjacent to our new base at 9, 
Wordsworth Walk. Diggers are always welcome!

Bare FForkes is a registered charity (Charities Act 1887 - religious Afiliations)  We combine 
the most up to date horticultural practices with ancient Druidic observances.  Most of our 
members are naturists and adherents to the precepts of Druidic lars naturalis.

All our festivities are clothes optional. We insist that you feel at home while enjoying with 
us the wonders of the natural world.

In the coming weeks you will no doubt find us digging away busily, preparing the Earth 
Mother for a Brexit Bonanza. We will also be installing a fire pit for Earth Goddess 
ceremonies, changing rooms and  six  gas fuelled heat columns to temper the effect of 
adverse climate conditions on native skins.

We always welcome new members to our expanding flock. Have a word with Boudicca or 
Dargona about initiation and membership.

Our doors are always open!

The Bare FForks Community

May Day OPEN HOUSE 





 

                    

Mrs Alison McKenzie 
26 Wordsworth Walk 
LONDON  
NW11 6AU 

31 March 2019 
Ref: TF/AW 

Dear Mrs McKenzie, 
 

We were disappointed that you were unable to attend our Advice & Information Fayre at Pardes House 
last week. It was a well-attended event and the presentations by Dementia UK and the Finchley Victoria 
Bowling and Cricket Club were particularly memorable.  

It perhaps provided a comforting perspective upon recent events in Parliament. Over the past few 
tumultuous weeks it may seem to many that Parliament has lost its way amidst the complexities of party 
politics. Many will put the blame squarely on an egregiously self-serving Labour Party, its conflicted 
leadership, and aggressive Marxist policies. But I would also reluctantly admit that the Conservative 
Party must shoulder some of the responsibility for this confusion. 

As you will be well aware I have always tried to spearhead the movement towards ‘compassionate 
conservatism’ which I believe to be the very essence of my mandate and a principal reason why Barnet 
has come back time and again to call upon a Conservative vision to lead the way into a changing world 
of the twenty first century. 

Therefore, it is with some delight that I now respectfully write to invite you to an unveiling of a memorial 
to one of the most prominent Conservative leaders in Barnet’s long history. The life and work of Dame 
Penelope Clements-Erskine will be recognised and celebrated with the unveiling of a statue to her 
memory which has been made possible through private subscription. 

‘Dame Penny’ represented Barnet for 27 years of tumultuous change from 1947 to 1974.  She is 
perhaps best remembered for her heroic stance, draped only in the Union Flag, positioned before the 
War Memorial in Golders Green at the termination of what was to become the A1. Courageously she 
denied passage to a ragged mob of Travellers and migrants that was intent on entering and colonising 
the leafier parts of the Suburb. 

The Dame Penny memorial will be realised as a 40’ (12.27M) high holographic image. The actual 
trident that she brandished on that occasion will be housed in a bomb-proof reliquary displayed in the 
forecourt of the Station. 

Working with the Hampstead Garden Suburb Trust, this memorial is your government’s contribution to 
the ongoing civic enhancement of this critical location in the geography of north London.  

We trust that you will be able to attend the unveiling on Monday evening, April 1st, as we gather before 
the War Memorial at 6:00 pm for eulogies, reminiscences and sherry.  

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Mike Freer MP 
Conservative Member of Parliament for Finchley and Golders Green 





 

 

 

 

Ms Mavis E. McKenzie Cecil, 
Dove Cottage, 
26 Wordsworth walk, 
London NW11 6AU 
 
April 1st, 2019 

 

Dear Ms McKenzie Cecli, 

Your name has been proffered by at least two of our members as being suitable for invitation to 
enjoy the extended privileges that Civil Service Club members enjoy.  

As you will no doubt know the Civil Service Club preserves a long tradition dating back to the 
Domesday Book where it appears listed as ‘Sundarie adjutantes assistantes of ye busynes of 
governynce.’ 

We are planning an opportunity to introduce ourselves to prospective new members in a holiday 
weekend at the Grand Hotel in Eastbourne. Reservations are being held in the names of all 
prospective candidates whom we feel will make a lasting contribution to the CSC. 

The event is planned for the week-end of June 1st-2nd, 2019 and candidates will be welcomed to a 
Sparkling Reception on the Chevalier Parterre on Saturday at 6:00pm to be followed by a welcoming 
banquet in the Grand Imperial Raj-Mahal Ballroom during which you will have an opportunity to 
meet other invitees and glean some insight into the experiences of our lifetime members. 

Highlight of the evening will be an entertaining talk by Sir Donald Drumsnab Headley-Knowlesbeigh 
KCB who will render amusing apercus into ‘Networking and Nutworking, My Life in Service’. Sir 
Donald’s reputation is known throughout the Civil Service and his spirited insights have been a 
fixture of our ‘Rushing Committee’ programme for upwards of fifty years. 

Of a Sunday morning, many of our ‘prospectives’ may like to take the opportunity of a relaxing stroll 
off to Beachy Head before taking the headlong leap into joining our close network. 

Please telephone your RSVP to the number below and we will be delighted to make all necessary 
travel arrangements. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Aprilia Armagh (Ms) 

Membership Services Coordinator 

 





   
 

 

April 1, 2021 

 

Dear Sir or Madam, 

 

Since you recently registered for the AstraZenica Covid 19 vaccine, I am writing to you on behalf of Rexall 
Canada to inform you that we have reserved a time slot for you on: 

 

Due to these unprecedented times, our web site has collapsed, and we would ask you to confirm your 
appointment by responding to the telephone number listed below.  

Although you may have been offered the AtraZenica or Sputnik V inoculation options, we reserve the right 
to administer an alternative at the last moment, if supplies are not available.  

There have been some highly effective anti-Covid vaccines developed here in Canada, including several 
by Rexall’s in-house pharmaceutical engineers. We find that we have a substantial inventory of 
Coagulopril ©  and Coagulopril Plus © already in stock.  

Both of these readily available options can be administered in five microdoses delivered over consecutive 
days for your convenience. Micro-dosing has been proven strategy to avoid violent allergic reaction to 
inoculation.  

If you exhibit any adverse symptoms such as high temperature, shortness of breath or hardening of the 
arteries on the receipt of this letter, please get in touch with us at the number below to reschedule your 
appointment(s). 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Ms Avril Fullervit 

Rexall Hotline: AFNap@rexall.com 

(603) 386 - 3030 





 

   

April 1, 2021 

 

It is with growing excitement that we witness the reintroduction of Odobenus rosmarus to 
the coast of Pembrokeshire. This has been a great boost to those who have worked so tirelessly 
to reintroduce long suppressed native species to our landscape and help to rewild our coasts.  

A healthy, full grown walrus will consume approximately 1000kg of fish and molluscs a day. 
Fortunately, an unforeseen benefit of the recent withdrawal from the European Community 
has been a large uptick in quantities of fish available for British consumption.  It has been 
heartening to witness the massively positive response to our British Fish for British Walruses 
campaign.  

However, this cannot be regarded as a permanent solution and our scientists are looking into 
sustainable alternatives to supplement the walrus diet and ensure that they continue to make 
their homes on British beaches. 

We are researching cruelty free alternatives to provide a burgeoning walrus community with 
longer-term sustenance.  It has been determined that walruses respond positively to a diet of 
Fagioli beans (Phaseolus vulgaris fructiferous). As it happens there are large parts of the country 
which are ideal for the culture of this walrus friendly provender.  

We enclose two specimen beans for your experimentation.  

Bean volunteer donations will be gratefully received at your local volunteer bean depot, 
conveniently located at: 

 
________________________________________________________________________

 

We look forward to your participation in this community effort. 

 





   

This message is also available in Tagalog and Arabic on our local website: www.aber.org 
 

 
 

Y Maer The Mayor - Tony Tonieczny  

Rewilding Day – April 1st, 2021 
 
Annwyl Ms Mc Alison,  

Gall ein tref Y Fenni, y Fenni ymfalchïo yn un o'r ecosystemau mwyaf amrywiol ar y blaned ym meysydd y Castell. 

Oeddech chi'n gwybod bod y dolydd yn brolio dros 317 math o bryfed phornio-bicuspate ac ystod o wyfynod a gloÿnnod byw heb eu 
hail yng Nghymru. Mae I Fenni yn wirioneddol yn fan poeth bioamrywiaeth ar wyneb Cymru. 

Mae eich Cyngor Tref wedi penderfynu gwella llwyddiannau cadwraeth yn y gorffennol trwy gyflwyno rhaglen ail-wylltio 
rhagweithiol ar gyfer y dolydd. Ar hyn o bryd rydym yn astudio opsiynau ar gyfer ailgyflwyno rhywogaethau na welwyd yng Nghymru 
ers yr oes iâ ddiwethaf. 

Wedi'i noddi gan ein Abergavenny Fine Foods lleol mewn cydweithrediad â Chwmni Caws Blenaefon, mae'r Cyngor Tref wedi 
prydlesu'r gyfran o Ddôl y Castell o'r enw Merthyrs Mindle ar gyfer ailgyflwyno aurochs gwyllt a moch Mangalica, gwartheg pôl 
coch crwydro am ddim, a merlod Exmoor. Bydd hyn, ynghyd â'n llwyddiannau diweddar gyda chwerwon prin, gog, boda tinwyn, 
tylluanod clustiog, tegeirianau a gweision y neidr yn cynhyrchu ecoamrywiaeth ym mhob IFennite. Er bod aurochs yn tyfu i feintiau 
sylweddol, maent yn anifeiliaid placid ac mae ganddynt hanes profedig o gydfodoli â gwerin ddynol. Ni fu unrhyw enghreifftiau o 
atyniadau auroch yn y cof diweddar. 

A Message from your Mayor    Dear Ms Mc Alison,   

Our town of I Fenni, Abergavenny can take pride in one of the most diverse ecosystems on the planet in the Castle Meadows. 

Did you know that the meadows boast over 317 types of phornio-bicuspate insects and a range of moths and butterflies second to 
none in Wales? I Fenni is truly a biodiversity hot spot on the face of our beautiful country.  

Your Town Council has decided to enhance past conservation successes by introducing a pro-active re-wilding programme for the 
Castle Meadows. We are currently studying options for re-introducing species that have not been seen in Wales since the last ice-
age.  

Sponsored by our local Abergavenny Fine Foods in collaboration with the Blenaefon Cheese Company, the Town Council has leased 
the portion of the Castle Meadows known as Merthyrs Mindle for the reintroduction of wild aurochs and Mangalica pigs. This 
coupled with our recent successes with rare bitterns, cuckoos, hen harriers, short-eared owls, orchidiphages and dragonflies will 
produce an eco-diversity that every IFennite can take pride in hosting. Though aurochs grow to substantial sizes they are placid 
animals with no proven record of human attrition in recent memory. Auroch milk is a commodity that commands the highest prices 
in specialty food niche market and will no doubt feature in our upcoming Abergavenny Food Festival. 

We look forward to your participation on Re-Wilding Day, June 1, 2021 on Castle Meadows. 








